
 
 
 
 
 

July 27, 2020 
  
  
  
  
The Honorable Jon Tester 
United States Senate 
311 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Fax: (202)-224-8594 
 
Dear Senator Tester: 
 
          The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) would like to thank you for successfully sponsoring 
amendment (#1972) to the Senate National Defense Authorization Act (S. 4049) that expands the 
Agent Orange presumptions for disability claims to include: Bladder Cancer, Hypothyroidism, 
and Parkinsonism. The FRA will work to ensure that this important provision is included in the 
final NDAA. 
 
          The Association appreciates your dedication to veteran’s issues. The FRA looks forward to 
working with you on this and other issues of mutual concern. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Christopher J. Slawinski 

National Executive Director 
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